
Meeting of Official Board of Highway Mission Tabernacle 
held on Tuesday evening, September 30, 1952, at the Church, 
8 P.M. 

There were present: Rev. W. S. Bragg, Chas. Krause, 
M. Bogdan, R. Alexander, J. Lanham, W. Hepworth, A. Clark, 
S. Dursey, R. Lafferty, C. MacPherson, E. Day, 0. Schmel, 
T. Griffith, E. Zehner, M. Nethery, M. Griffin, and C.Payne. 

The meeting was opened with prayer. 

Bro. Bragg read a letter from Sister Shakelton, Missionary, 
who is now in the States, relating to her physical condition, and 
one from Sister Hilda Eikner, who is also in the Homeland seek-
ing a helper. 

He further stated that he had ascertained that Bro.Raymond 
Brock, who is going to Nigeria, Africa, has met his qualifica-
tions, with the exception of finances. 

Bro.Bragg also made a statement that Bro. Duplisee is now 
employed by the Far Eastern Broad Cast Corporation, which is 
Greek Orthodox, and is not backed by Springfield. 

Bro. Bragg asked the consensus of the Board with reference 
to having the Eastern District Council convene at Highway for 
three days next June. 

On motion of Brother Krause, seconded by A. Clarke, it was 

RESOLVED, that Highway Mission Tabernacle extend an 
invitation to the Eastern District Council to held their 
next District Council in June, 1953, at the Church. 

Bro. Bragg read a letter from Sister Minnie Baehr, and 
Bro.Krause read a letter from Highway Home for the Aged relating 
to Sister Baehr. 

After some discussion it was agreed that Bro. R.Lafferty 
and Bro. Bragg go to see Sis. Baehr, together with her sister, 
if possible, after ascertaining her condition, do the things 
necessary to bring this matter to a close. 

Bro. Bragg stated he wished it were possible for 
all of the Board members to help in the Altar services on 
Thursdays and Sundays. 

Bro. Bragg gave to the Board a short resume of some 
things that happened at the General Presbyters' meeting relative 
to the so-called Big Healing Campaigns, discussing it as a 
matter of principle, with no names mentioned, and said that when 
it comes to the swelling of the hands, visions of who is going 
to be at the meetings, etc., such things border on the occult 
and spiritism side, together with the detached way in which 
they leace the peopl,., wandering, and stated they also disapproved 
of their financial system, as well as a discussion with regard 
to the new Bible that is being printed. A member stated that 
this new Bible is advertised in our Evangel. 



On motion duly made, seconded and carried, it was 
agreed that Bro. Bragg write a letter to Springfield 
stating that we disapprove of this new Bible being advertised 
in the Evangel. 

The meeting adjourned with prayer. 

eCaA-zi-

Church Clerk 


